
  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Brothers, 
 
Our next Business Meeting is Tuesday, December 4th, Rosary is at 7:00 
and our meeting starts at 7:30. I always appreciate your attendance. 
 
Friday night is the Msgr.’s Parish Christmas Party. We will man and 
maintain the bar to help celebrate this event. We always look forward to 
helping with this party. I am asking that our Knights come and help in 30 
minute shifts and show our bartending skills. We can use help with the 
bar set up. Please come any time after 4:00. 
 
Our Monastery Fudge Sale will begin December 8,9 and December 15,16. 
We will have tables set up before and after each mass. Please sign up on 
Sign-Up Genius or see our Program Director, Bill Driscoll at the meeting. 
 
We will combine our Keep Christ in Christmas and hand out our KOC 
sponsored 2019 Calendars with the Fudge Sales.  
 
Desserts with Santa will be in the Gym, Saturday morning at 9:00 AM. 
December 8th. Brother BJ Van Gundy , will need your help with set up on 
Friday afternoon, Dec. 7th. We will be there until the Gym is ready for 
Santa. Plan on volunteering at the meeting, BJ will have a sign-up sheet. 
 
Pro-Life Adoration- December 21, 22, this is held monthly in Our  Lady 
Queen of the Knights Chapel. A sign-up sheet will be at the Business 
meeting. Please observe a one-hour prayer shift. 
 
Our Father for Good-Seminar meets the 1st & 3rd 
Sunday in the Parish Library at 7:00 AM 
 
Our Council Christmas Party is Saturday night, 
December 8th. These is a catered event with Din-
ner and open bar (Free Bar). The cost is $25 per 
couple. $15 per single. Brothers this is, RSVP and 
pay in advance. We are being charged per person. 
There are no MAYBE’s. We hope to have a  
final response by Dec. 4th. 
 
The council has a Parish Creche Setup scheduled for Saturday, Dec. 15th 
at 9 AM outside the main church door. The very next day, Sunday, Dec. 
16th, there will be  Carol Singathon at the creche after the 5 PM Mass. 
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Grand Knight Report (continued) 
Bingo is the 3rd week in December, Thursday night, December 20th. Please plan on 
attending as a player or come by and help with set up. We are there from 4:00, and 
Bingo starts at 7:30. I promise a good time and good food. I look forward to seeing 
you there. 
 
December has five Sundays, so we say a Fifth Sunday Rosary on December 30th  
after the 10:30 Mass. Please stick around for that event after Mass. 
 
I would like to wish you and your families a Merry Christmas and a Happy New 
Year. You guys have been great to me this year and I appreciate your support. 
 
Vivat Jesus, 

Brother Woody Jones 
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Quiz: Who is This Well-Known Brother? 
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 This young, happy fellow in 
the foreground pouring drinks 
is a well-known current brother 
of the All Saints Council. 
 
Hint: this picture is over 40 
years old.  
 
Answer as to his identity is 
shown on the bottom of the 
final calendar page. 
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New Brothers in October 
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James Brennan Eric Grone 

On October 30th, All Saints exemplified two new first degree  
brothers, James Brennan and Eric Grone.  Eric’s father is a Sir 
Knight in another council. Also exemplified were four new members 
of the Georgia Tech Council for a total of six new knights. 

New Brothers in November 

Jomon George Tim O’Grady 

On November 27th, All Saints exemplified two new first degree 
brothers, Joman George and Timothy O’Grady. Joman is from India 
and Timothy works for AIG corporation. Also exemplified was one 
new brother for the Basilica of the Sacred Heart Council. 
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Watters Has 4 New Sir Knights 
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On November 10th, a Fourth Degree Exemplification was held at Holy Family Parish 
in Marietta. Our Fr. Charles J. Watters Assembly 2688 received four new members to 
put their membership over 200. Saint Andrew Council provided two new Sir Knights 
and All Saints did likewise. Here are some photos of the new Sir Knights. 

St. Andrew SK members Dennis Klein, new SK Arthur Porter, new SK Jon Biasini,  Victor Ojeda, 
and David Lemcoe. 

Chris Lekan Vincent Masi 

Two 
new All 
Saints 

4th  
Degree  

Sir 
Knights 
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Speaker Forum November 12th 
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On Monday November 12th, our brother, Dunwoody Mayor Denis Shortal, spoke at the monthly 
All Saints Parish Speaker Forum (formerly called the Mens Club). He took the place of Father 
Kevin Peek who was scheduled, but had to cancel due to a conflict.  
 
Shortal spoke on the topics of the meaning of Veterans Day and then outlined recent progress for 
the City of Dunwoody. His talk, as always, was well-received and well-delivered. Our  
brother Doc Gallagher presented the attendees with a very 
good meal of chili, hot dogs, and loaded baked potato. 
 
Here is the impressive resume of the mayor: 
 
Mayor of Dunwoody (January 2016-present) 

Dunwoody City Council and Mayor Pro Tem 
(December 2008-August 2015) 

Retired Marine Brigadier General with 32 years of ser-
vice 

Awarded 2 Distinguished Flying Crosses, 23 Air Med-
als, and Navy Commendation Medal – all for  

action in combat. Flew over 300 combat missions. 

President of nonprofit Marine Corps Coordinating 
Council of Georgia which assists Marines, their Fami-
lies, and Wounded Warriors 

Member of St. Jude Catholic Church (29 years) and All Saints Knights of Columbus 
Retired Northwest Airlines pilot 

Married to Meredy Shortal for 47 years, have 3 sons and 4 grandchildren 

https://judeatl.com/
http://kc11402.org/
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Cristo Rey Atlanta Jesuit High School News 
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We don’t usually put advertisements 
in our newsletter, but when a major 
utility sponsors our pet Catholic high 
school for four years running, we 
make an exception. Brother Deacon 
Bill Garrett is the School President 
and Brother Nick Gentile is the 
Chief Operating Officer of Cristo 
Rey Atlanta Jesuit High School. 
Keep GNG in mind when you next 
consider a gas utility.   Bill Garrett       Nick Gentile 
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Pumpkin Patch Record Sales  

This is a photo of the VERY LAST pumpkins to be sold this year. We had a truckload of 2,400 
pumpkins on 53 pallets and we sold every one of them. We had never done that before. 
 
Because we bought our pumpkins from a new provider in North Carolina and paid an upfront 
fixed cost, we did not have to give the prior provider two-thirds of the gross sales amount and 
keep only one-third for our profit. Once our sales reached the upfront cost amount, everything 
else was profit. 
 
This new arrangement meant we nearly doubled our profit this year from our traditional  
annual net profit. The cool weather this year also meant that our product did not bake in the 
hot sun and there was much less spoilage. This all meant more money for our charities. 
 
We thank everyone who volunteered to sell and also buy the pumpkins and gives us a new  
record to shoot for next year. Our Great Pumpkin, Dave Richardson, gets top kudos for his 
engineering of the updated process for obtaining the product from a different vendor and 
managing the sales effort. We also obtained a free fork lift rental from Northside Tool Rental. 

8 
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Desserts With Santa December 8th 
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On Saturday, December 8th, our Council will celebrate our 25th annual 
“DESSERTS WITH SANTA” Party in the Activities Building (GYM) from  
9:30 AM to Noon. Please bring your kids and grandkids. 
 
It’s open to all families of the Parish, including friends and neighbors, so we are 
looking forward to a huge crowd. Unfortunately, last years’ event had to be  
cancelled due to icy streets. 
 
We will have all the usual favorite activities: Balloon Man, Face Painting,  
Multiple Craft Areas, excellent Picture Taking areas, and lots of goodies to eat 
and drink… and of course a chance to get a picture with SANTA. We are proud 
to sponsor this event and enjoy seeing the happiness of the children AND adults. 
 
So how can YOU help? 
 
1. We need you to spread the word to your own family and friends and  
     encourage them to bring their children and grandchildren! $6.00/Family plus       
 a donation of $4.00 for a picture with SANTA. 
 
2. We need help with staffing the party itself!  Please contact BJ Van Gundy at 
 678.520.0807 or by email at bj.vangundy@vangundylimited.com . We’ll  
 also have signup sheets at the December 4th council meeting. 
 
Please seriously consider helping with this annual event. We typically have 200 or 
more families attend and it takes quite a few of us to put this on well! 
 
Merry Christmas! 

mailto:bj.vangundy@vangundylimited.com
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 Council Christmas Party December 8  

  

Our Council Christmas Party is Saturday December 8th in the Social Hall. 
We limit it to 75 couples (per fire marshal)  and the cost of this catered 
event is $25/couple and $13 per single. (We hope there is no snow this 
year.)  
 
Our December Business Meeting is on Tuesday December 4

th
. You can pay 

your $25 at that event or at the door. You should have received an eVite 
email to register for the event by now. If not, please send an email to our 
Worthy Treasurer E.J. Couvillion at esnar@aol.com with number of  
attendees to facilitate food and seating (don’t just show up). 
 
The event is catered, so no food is to be brought. We hope that attendees 
wear festive holiday garb or Sunday best. We may see a few Sir Knight  
tuxedos as well (we hope we see a bunch of them).   

Expect a nice slideshow of the best 
knight moments of 2018 and some 
awards to our best performers. 

10 

mailto:esnar@aol.com
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Conyers Monastery Fudge Sales 
 
A blast from the past (2012) 
shows Sir Knights Stan 
Wasowski and Jim Herbig  
selling fudge, biscotti, fruitcake, 
honey, and coffee for the monks 
of the Monastery of the Holy 
Spirit  in Conyers, GA. 
 
We get a chance to recreate this 
image on the weekends of  
Dec. 8/9 and 15/16 in front of 
the church. 
 
All proceeds go to the monas-
tery and we keep none for the 
council. This is our Christmas 
gift to the monks. 
 
This is hardly a typical charity, 
since everyone gets to eat the 
wonderful treats being sold. 
They also make wonderful 
Christmas gifts at a reasonable 
price. 
 
We could use a volunteer of two 
to sell the items as well. Please 
help. 

11 
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“Keep Christ in Christmas” Sale 
We expect to be doing a two-fer while selling 
monastery fudge. Our volunteers will be selling 
Keep Christ in Christmas items such as Christ-
mas cards and car magnets. Tree ornaments 
may well be featured as well. The dates are  
Dec. 8/9 and 15/16 in front of the church.  
 
Here are some KCIC scenes from past years. 

12 
Bill Lehman and Guy Stryker are gone now, but happily Marty 
Hlad, Gert Kampfer, and John Jedlicka are still with us. 
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1st Degree—Tues Jan. 29th— 7:30 PM  All Saints McGivney Hall 
                      Candidates should arrive by 6:45 PM for orientation. Coat and tie for photos. 
 
2nd Degree—Tues Feb. 26th— 7:30 PM  All Saints McGivney Hall 
                      Candidates should arrive by 6:45 PM for orientation. Coat and tie for photos. 
 
4th Degree—Sat. Feb. 23rd at St. Monica Parish. Ceremony at 11 AM. Honor  guard requested. 
 
Note: Go to website gakofc.org for complete exemplification schedule (choose “Events”,  
(then choose “Ceremonials/Degrees” for sections on each degree).   
Questions to Wulf Lindenau 770-558-1022  lindenauwr@aol.com for more info. 

November Parish Bingo— Slower Night 
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Donated half of all Parish Bingo profits to various charities. 

Paid fees for complementary Bingo tickets for our widows. 

Donated $500 Gray Plunkett for his African Mission Trip. 

Donated $655 to Pennies for Heaven Conyers Monastery Fund. 

Donated $500 to Fr. Bill Hao Chinese Mission. 

Donated $300 to St. Jude Research Hospital Gala Fund. 

Donated $429.68 to BirthRight from baby bottle drive. 

Voted $250 to Pleasantdale Elementary School bookbag fund. 

Keith Kieffer requested and got $500 for SVDP Food Pantry. 

Proposed $1000 for school kids in Benin Africa.  

Sponsored $2,000 for Sri Lanka orphanage.  Parish charity. 

Sponsored $500 for Girl Scout Gold Award. 

Donated $150 for Habitat for Humanity worker T-shirts. 

 Acolyte teams served all parish funerals. 

Upcoming Degree Exemplifications 

Council Benevolence/Charity/Service 

We recorded 87 players on November 15th. This was about the same as last month.. Our Bingo 
sales were $1,272, prizes of $925, for a net of $347. We also received $146 from food donations, 
$126 from drink donations, and $125 from the 50/50 raffle sale. Cost of food and drink, 7% sales 
tax, state license fee, Crier ad cost, and cost of supplies are still to be deducted. Also, 39 players 
brought their Dunwoody Crier coupon ads in for free additional playing sheets. Two Knight  
widows were in attendance and played gratis on the council.  Thank you all for this continuing 
success. We look forward to a December 20th event which is moved to avoid Christmas conflict. 
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Faith in Action Events 
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runfast@mindspring.com. 
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Building the Domestic Church 

Maybe you noticed this rack of religious pamphlets appearing in the narthex of All Saints 
Church recently. This is part of a new national program of the Knights of Columbus called 
“Building the Domestic Church” which is targeted toward enriching the faith of Catholics in 
traditional beliefs and all subjects Catholic. Our council has sponsored this program stressed 
by Supreme to increase parish outreach over usual fundraising and “fun” events. 
Council 11402 has purchased the rack and regularly refills it. Please use it to advantage. 

 15 
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“Three Days of Healing” — Dec 10-12 

The Parish has asked our Council if we can provide security during the nights of 12/10 and 
12/11 for the parishioners who will be attending the all-night hours of prayer in the Knights of 
Columbus Chapel. This would entail perhaps that council members would maybe attend a 
prayer hour and then patrol the parking lot and grounds afterward for a time to ensure that 
safety is ensured for other partakers. People and cars would be most vulnerable during 
nighttime and morning hours. Hopefully knights would be around during shifts at dark hours. 
 
Signup for both adoration and then voluntary patrolling can be made through your browser using the URL: 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c044ca5ac22a20-adoration2 
 
Please volunteer to keep our parishioners and property safe. 
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December Birthdays  

Doug Newlands 1   
Shane Patilla 1   

Clifford Leach 1   

Dennis Mackin 1   

Ralph Stinson  2   

John Valentine 3   

Franz Brucks 3   
Keefee McSweeney 3   

Randy Compton 4   

Joseph George 4   

James Snoddy 4   

Peter Mondalek 4   

Jay Kapp 5   

George Ambler 5   

Walt Banasik 7   
Pat Casey, Sr. 10   

Jean-Noel Pennachi 11   

Carl Stryker 11   
Jose Mesquita 11   
Bill Florence 12   

John Warren 12   

Riley Heneghan 13   
Mike Gannon 13   

Dean Haertel 13   
Marty Benson 13   

Al Bolet 14   

Stu Brady 15   
Nestor Montero 16   

David Grayson, Jr. 16   

Eric Grone 18   

Jack Kill 18   
Ryan Malone 18   

Duane Neil 19   
David Sevilla 20   
Joe Wanna 21   

Bill Luckert 23   

John Beadles 23   
Noel Dore 25     

Ray Grupinski 25   
Dave Riedinger 26   

 Bill Scully  26   
 Alex Dali 27   

 Greg Garneau 27   
 Joseph Tuttle 27   
 Scott Woods   27   

 Matt Dewhurst   28   
 Benny Mastrogiovanni   28   

  Hedy Sevilla   31   

        

   
   

   

   
     

      

       

      

     

      

      

      

      

       

       

      

          

       

        

       

       

       

       

       

      

24th Andy & Peggy Diaz 58 

1st Ted & Annette Davis 56 

30th Joe & Kathy Thibadeau 51 

14th Rod & Kathleen Austin 50 
1st Joe & Dolores Mitchell 45 

21st Michael & Katrina Smith 43 

23rd Rob & Susan Swanson 32 

22nd James & Shari Kinsman 28 

28th Steven & Julie Neri 27 

31st Ziad & Rhea Salameh 24 

30th Rick & Janet McCully 23 

5th John & Shirley Coffey 20 

4th Joseph & Kathleen Seconder 19 

13th Paul & Clara Tolusso 15 

27th Cyril & Molly Montabert 15 

16th Ryan & Rachel Leurck 12 

30th Ned & Melissa Winsor 12 

       

      

      

       

      

      

      

      

      

       

      

      

      

      

      

      

   Council Significant Dates  18 
December Wedding Anniversaries 
Date                                                           Years 
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Prayers for Sick/Distressed Friends and Loved Ones 
Matt Allen’s cousin, Jeremy Hellman  
John Brach’s daughters, Suzanne and Amy, and daughter-in-law, Tina 
Tom Burleigh’s niece 
Ron Collins’ wife, Jackie 
Dave Davis’ mother, Esther, 98, and son David 
Andy Diaz’ daughter, Liz Tierney 
Bill Driscoll’s mother, Gisela 
Pat Duncan’s mother, Joan Duncan 
Conrad Fischer’s wife, Sue 
Joe Fuentes’ nephew’s son, Carson Paul 
Al Garofalo’s wife, Pat, and daughter, Mary Jo Westbrook 
Mike Gregory’s son, Jonas 
Ray Grupinski’s grandson, Aiden Toolan 
BJ Van Gundy’s father-in-law, Larry Robinson 
Tim Harvey’s wife, Donna 
Lou Hlad’s brother Frank and Sister Therese 
Lou Hlad candidate, Edward Gronczewski, operation 
Matthew Hurd’s wife, Catherine 
Matt James’ father-in-law, James Shanni 
Harwood (Woody) Jones’ wife, Janet & mother-in-law, Anne Piede 
Keith Kieffer’s sister-in-law, Pat Kieffer 
Monsignor Kiernan’s friend, Marc Boudreaux 
Jack Klapka’s wife, Maralind 
Bryan Kler’s mother, Judy 
Bob Klingensmith’s wife, Dorothy Gail 
Mario Marin’s niece, Andrea Carolina Zamora 
Bernie Marino’s wife, Florence 
Doug McAleer’s niece, Sarah Hrdlicka, wife, Linda, brother James  
Deacon Ken Melvin’s daughter and wife Linda 
Jason V. Miller’s wife, Dorota 
Mark A. Miller’s brother, Chris Miller 
Paul Mudge’s brother, Daniel J. Mudge, Sr. 
Bill O’Brien’s grandson, Isaac Del Valle, and wife, Betty 
Dominic Palermo’s mother 
Kent Polzin’s wife, Jennifer 
Fred Quintan’s son, Ethan 
Danny Ross’ daughter –in-law, Jamie and wife Queenie 
Peter Rushworth’s son, Tom 
Charles Santa Maria’s sister-in-law, Wendy 
Bob Santos’ daughter, Brooke 
John Seggerson’s daughter, Katie 
John Shepherd’s daughter, Amy Murphy 
Bill Scully’s niece, Katie Scully 
Hedy Sevilla’s mother-in-law, Hermogina Beltran  
John Shaffer’s grandson, Michael Calhoon 
Tom Simon’s wife, Nancy 
Mike Smith’s daughter, Courtney Hertel 
Ernie Spencer’s grandson, Garrett Pilcher  
Ralph Stinson’s nephews, Johnny Hood and Paul Buckner 
Carl Stryker’s granddaughter 
Richard Szyperski’s granddaughter, Jamie Thrash, 20, and wife Jan 
Ted Tada’s mother-in-law, Mary Hickey, 92 
George Tanguay’s daughter-in-law, Wendy and Wife Helene 
Rich Tomaszewski,’s relative, Sam Turone 
Dave Webster’s wife, Eileen 
Mike Walker’s wife, Kathy 
Kelly Wheeler’s wife, Susan 
Charles J. Wilson’s wife, Carolyn 
Mark Yanta’s nephew, Nolan Goldklang 

Our Council Intentions and Remembrances 
       Ailing Brothers Monthly Prayers:  
 Dennis Caniglia   Richard Kernan    Cary Kean              
 Jack Klapka        Nestor Montero   Mike Feeney    
 Wiley Maloof     Charles J. Wilson  Mike Smith       
  Jim Snoddy       John Barranco    Bob Santos 
  Ron Collins       Joe Cavallaro      Bill Driscoll       
  Steven Bales     Tom Simon          Joseph Stutz           
  Frank Paolozzi     Jack Harte       Jack Curtin             
  Dave Jeanson     Joe Liebsack   John Pepitone                
  Harvey Moskowitz    William Torresala  
  Bob Mitchell    Eric Martin 
        
       Ailing Brothers Ongoing Prayers 
   Andy Diaz           Ray Gustin    John Brach 
   Matt Dewhurst   Al Garofalo   Walt Gauthier 
   Franz Brucks      Bryan St. Romain  
   Al Alberghini      Ted Davis   Bill Camden   
   Larry Cullen       Benny Mastrogiovanni     
 
     Our Seminarians/ Missionaries 
Paul Nacey       Nicholas  Le     
Missionary Gray Plunkett  
 

 Our Beloved Clergy 
Archbishop Wilton D. Gregory 
Aux. Atlanta Bishop Bernand Schlesinger III 
Aux. Atlanta Bishop Joel Konzen 
Abbot Augustine Myslinski, OSCO, Conyers 
Monsignor Hugh M. Marren 
Monsignor James J. Fennessy 
Father William T. Hao         Father Kevin Peek 
Father Daniel Rogaczewski 
Father William F. Rowland, S.M. 
Father Bryan Small       
Father David Daly, LC       Father Daniel Ketter 
Father John Klein , LC    
Father Jack Knight 
Father Joseph Khang Huynh, LC 
Father Anthony Eshun, Ghana 
Father Brian Kerr, MOP       
Brother Alfred Stephen, MOP 
Deacon Ray Egan      Deacon William Garrett  
Deacon Ed Krise        Deacon Paul Doppel 
Deacon Ken Melvin    Deacon Rick Medina 
Deacon-in-Formation  Hedy Sevilla 
 

Our Beloved Widows  
Grace Mahoney      Rita Mix      Peggy Eckard 
Ellie Pavlik     Nancy Moeller     Joanne De Pace 
Marion Reale     Jaye Norman     Winifred Koss 
MaryAnn Dellaria (Lehman)     Donna Kantak   
Antoinette Roy  Ruth Del Guercio  Marie Crean 
Angela McCabe   Susan Cicero  Sharon Malone 
Evelyn Wittman    Patti Travers Neil     By Hurt 
Helen O’Shea  Joyce Templeton   Karen Giles     
Pat Addison     Carol Bieszak    Polly Callison     
Margaret McCabe     Mary Ann Stojka 
Elizabeth Morrell        Theresa Callahan 
Katie Woerner    Mary Ardagna   Sally Horan 
Joanne Swartz   Mary Schultz   Margie Vicknair    
Colleen Trainor    Joan McIvor    Valerie Nucera 
Betty O’Brien    Jan Szyperski     Jackie McGill 
Teresa Novac   Kathy Kerr Sisko 
  

Memento  
Languorem 
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Happily we were not notified of any deaths this month. 
 
We continue to pray for Deacon Bill Garrett’s Mother,  
Elizabeth Garrett, and Fr. Dan Rogaczewski’s father who 
died last month. 
 
  

Sir Knights are  
remembered upon 
death on engraved 

Holy Mass    
chalices given to 

new priests. 

Memento Mori William R. Schlich         3/12/2015 Owen K. McCabe           8/16/2009       

PGK Richard G. Sisko    9/24/2018 William D. O’Connor    1/19/2015 William G. Lehman      4/16/2009       

James W. (Jim)  McGill    7/4/2018 Anthony Allan Kosek   12/25/2014 Robert L. Morell           4/29/2008      

Richard T. Szyperski      4/27/2018 John M. Foley                 9/12/2014 Gordon G. Hurt            3/03/2008       

Fr. Daniel  McCormick   4/19/2018 Bill  H. Giles                   8/05/2014 John A. O’Shea             1/27/2008      

James W. (Bill) O’Brien   4/2/2018 Jean-Paul Roy               7/23/2014 Thomas M. Scherrer     4/10/2007       

Don L. Myers                   2/17/2018 Donald Del Guercio      7/01/2014 Richard P. Steiner         3/17/2006        

George V. Yuscavage      2/12/2018  Harold L. Norman      12/08/2013      Salvatore DePace          1/16/2006       

Msgr. Donald Kiernan      1/9/2018 Paul J.  Reale               11/10/2013      Anthony C. Ardagna   12/28/2005      

Edward J. Trainor        12/23/2017 James L. Mammoser    8/03/2013      Jerome E. Travers         7/29/2005       

Mark A. Nucera             12/13/2017 Tom E. Mix                   6/13/2013      John P. Stojka               7/21/2005       

Michael J. Schultz         11/26/2017 Edward J. Qualters      3/19/2013      Paul G. Horan               6/02/2005       

PGK George P. Novac    5/31/2017 Marcus Carroll             3/12/2013      Edwin L.Woerner         5/21/2005       

Patrick J. Callahan         5/18/2017 Edward J. Pavlik          1/13/2013      Thomas J. Byrne, Jr.    1/13/2005     

Les M. Washington         5/11/2017 George L. Cajigal, Sr.    1/8/2013      James J. McCabe        10/22/2004       

George M. Swartz           4/19/2017 Michael A. Klimshuk   7/08/2012      Robert J. Lescher         5/17/2003 

Robert W. Heald             3/12/2017 Edward P. Koss           12/20/2011     Brad M. Scranton         5/14/2003     

PGK Guy E. Stryker      9/26/2016 Lloyd B. Addison        11/25/2011    Phillip A. Haluska       12/18/2002 

Hal G. Eckard                   9/6/2016 John W. Lynch II          6/21/2011      Joseph A. Miller            12/2/2002 

John F. Hansberry          6/21/2016 Warren P. Vicknair      6/21/2011      James R. Fraser            9/21/2002 

Thomas A. Templeton      5/1/2016 Walter J. Bieszak          4/17/2011      Kenneth E. Smith         6/02/2000 

Fr. Joseph M. Peek         3/14/2016 Joseph J. Wittman        3/09/2011      Elias M. Mualem           3/27/2000 

Dennis M. Crean           11/01/2015 Charles F. Mahony       2/20/2011      John W. Lynch III      12/15/1999 

Gregg R. Kantak           10/21/2015 Gerald A. Cicero           1/05/2011      Ronald S. Kurtzer       12/12/1999 

Richard (Doc) Malone    6/12/2015 David B. Moeller           5/09/2010       Kenneth C. McIntosh  11/25/1998 

James W. Callison           4/03/2015 PGK Frank G. Welter 12/19/2009       William J. Batdorf         3/23/1998                

 
“Ask not for whom the bell tolls. It tolls for thee.” 

 
John Donne 

77 Deceased Brother Knights of All Saints Council 11402 

Council charter 
members are 
shown in red. >> 
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If you should miss one of our CallingPost voicemails or 
wish a repeat,  dial  1-800-925-7443. Then enter the 10-digit    
Public Group ID (PGID) 128-432-9444 (no dashes) to     
identify our sending organization and hear it again.  
18 

KofC Supreme Web Site   (KofC.org) 
w/ Online Membership: KofC.org/onlinemembership   

GA State Web Site    (GAKofC.org) 
w/ list of exemplification events 

 Watters Assembly Web Site    (kc2688.com) 

     Office                                        Officer                      Phone                            Email 
 
Grand Knight     Woody Jones                 770-246-9897       j_harwoo@bellsouth.net 
Deputy Grand Knight   Stephen Strong             770-698-9797       steve@strongus.net  
Chancellor                              Wulf Lindenau              770-558-1022       lindenauwr@aol.com 
Chaplain    Msgr. Hugh Marren  770-393-3255     msgrmarren@allsaints.us 
Advocate    B.J. Van Gundy            678-291-0805       bj@vangundy.net 
Warden                Jim Gonzales                678-395-4364       bdriscoll0808@yahoo.com 
Recorder    Arthur (Skip) Dolt       770-379-0735        dr.dolt@siegelanddolt.com 
Financial Secretary                    Ralph O’Connor           404-242-1234       ralph390@comcast.net 
Treasurer    E.J. Couvillion              770-642-6488        esnar@aol.com 
Lecturer    Bob Fiscella                   770-395-7101        bobfiscella@kw.com 
 
Inside Guards                             Nick Mattera                 973-903-4185        nmat6961@gmail.com    
                                                     Charles Lynch               770-396-0183        chazman4470@gmail.com 
                              
Outside Guards   Brian Benninghoff        404-731-5301        brianebenninghoff@gmail.com  
                 Gene Gannon                 404-992-3999       gene_gannon@bellsouth.net 
 
Trustee Three-Year Term      Bob Mitchell                770-804- 8060        bobmitchellga@yahoo.com                             
Trustee Two-Year Term   Ernie Spencer              770-642-0863          ernestcspencer@bellsouth.net    
Trustee One-Year Term             Dean Trantow              678-296-6326         trantowd@aol.com  
 
Insurance Field Agent    Gary Graebner             770-634-3753         gary.graebner@kofc.org 
Program Activity Director         Bill Driscoll                    678-395-4364        bdriscoll0808@yahoo.com 

   

Activity Chairs 
Acolytes                Bernie Marino               770-394-4046         mfmbdm5@gmail.com              
Bereavement                               Deacon Ray Egan          770-394-5643         dekeray@aol.com 
Bingo                                           Dominic Palermo           404-256-1523         dpal84116@aol.com 
Faith         Bruce Malinoff               770-986-9362         bmalinoff@gmail.com 
Community     Bryan Kler                      770-457-5537         bryankler@comcast.net                 
Family                   Joe Kane                          678-708-2200         josephkane@bellsouth.net  
Funeral/Choir                             Bernie Sotola                  770-640-5440         asccmusic@gmail.com 
Life                 John Gannon                  770-394-4223         johnjgannon@comcast.net 
Membership                                Dan Anderson                470-294-3183         dan.anderson0316.yahoo.com 
Pumpkin Sales                            Dave Richardson            770-396-1790         dm.richardson01@gmail.com 
Second Responder Program     Steve Strong                    770-698-9797         steve@strongus.net 
Service Support   Lou Hlad     770-394-6327         louhlad@comcast.net 
Ushers                                         Joe Mitchell                     404-862-3317         jmytch@aol.com 
Vocations    Len Dorrien                    770-396-4672         lendorrien51@gmail.com     
Dunwoody Volunteer Co-ord  Jim Maloney                   770-394-7895         jimarn@bellsouth.net                                 
Communications & Feedback 
Website Editor                  Anita Mitchell     770-804-8060         almpmp@yahoo.com 
 

Never miss a  
message again 

All Saints Council 11402 Web Site   (kc11402.org) 

20 

Monsignor  
Hugh Marren 
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4th Degree 
Assembly 
Meeting 

St. Andrew 
 

6:15 Rosary/ 
6:30 Dinner/  
7:30 Meeting 

December 
Council  
Meeting 

McGivney 
 Rosary 7 PM 
Meeting 7:30 
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7:30 PM 
Social 
Hall 

December 2018 

All night 
one-hour 

shifts 
6PM-6AM 

 
Christmas 

Day 

Desserts With 
Santa  9AM 
Fudge Sale 
All Saints 
Christmas 

Party 
6:30 PM 

Answer: Grand Knight Woody Jones 

Set up 
Desserts w 

Santa in 
Social Hall 

6 PM 

Set up  
Parish  
Creche  
9 AM- 

Fudge Sale 

5th Sunday 
rosary after 
10:30 AM 

Mass 

Fudge Sale 
Bless Parish 
Creche /Sing 
Carols  
after 5 PM 
Mass 

Fudge 
Sale for 
Conyers 

Monastery 

“Three Days of Healing” - See page 
16 or newsletter for details. All-night 
prayer vigil and request for Knights 
to provide campus safety. 


